Town of Hartford
Road Committee Meeting

November 12, 2013 

Town Hall

MINUTES
The meeting was called to order at 7:05 p.m.   Members present were: Harley Swanson, Chairman; Leslie Boness, Secretary; Barry Langer and Cathy Lowe.  Neil Hanley and Daniel Maddox were absent.  
1.  Scheduled Meeting – October 15, 2013, Distributions and Updates
It was noted that the October meeting did not have a quorum; it was therefore postponed.  The Committee has also requested that the Road Commissioner, Jeremy Johnson be advised of meetings.  
Harley Swanson noted that Lianne had emailed requested information to all members. He advised that she has checked the road mileage data used by the State for reimbursement purposes and she has stated that it is correct.  He distributed the State figures which indicate the town has 49.62 miles of winter roads for plowing purposes; the Town form shows 49.24.  He also distributed copies of the RSMS road inventory done by Bob Calawa, which is not dated.  Barry Langer raised questions regarding discrepancies in the three road lists (winter maintenance, State info and the RSMS) and noted the importance of getting a clear and definitive listing. 

Prices have now been researched for some of the materials recommended for purchase in order for the Town to do its own testing; including shovels, scales, shaker, and sieves.  The possibility of obtaining good condition used tools was raised, as was the possibility of materials from the federal website, which could be less expensive.      
Follow up will be done regarding the possible donation of some sieves.  Appropriate acknowledgements will be sent when we have the complete information.  .  
Harley reported that the Selectmen are going to be asking the Ordinance Committee to consider two current roads related issues: 
a) How can the Town best handle the issue of people buying property on roads which have been discontinued, or discontinued for winter maintenance, without becoming responsible for unbudgeted costs of repairs and maintenance? And,

b) If logging trucks or other heavy commercial vehicles do specific damage to Town roads, is there any way to require them to repair, or pay for repairs for the damage done to the roads by their vehicles?

2.  Roads Discussion

The Committee discussed the need for reviewing cost estimates and prioritizing the road repair and renovation needs that are current and upcoming.  Best management practices for removing water from the roads as quickly as possible were also discussed. Whether to turn some roads back to gravel, whether to prioritize repair of current problem areas versus complete rebuilds as a priority, and whether to ask for resident input on the best actions for specific roads, were also topics addressed.  It was agreed to discuss road priorities and budget considerations for recommendations at the next meeting. 

It was reported that there is an issue that this year’s salt and sand are not yet in the shed. Concerns have been raised.  It was noted that this is the Road Commissioner’s responsibility. 
3. Bid Committee

Harley and Cathy noted that some issues related to the ledge were being addressed for the Gurney Hill bid specs.  Harley asked that the Committee make recommendations to the Bid Committee as the formal specs are developed. 
4. Adjournment  

Barry Langer made a motion, seconded by Cathy Lowe to adjourn at 8:23 p.m.  The motion passed unanimously.

The next meeting will be December 3rd. 
Respectfully submitted,

Leslie F. P. Boness

Secretary, Hartford Road Committee
